










20.01.2011
Mr. Stefan Füle
European Commissioner for Enlargement and Neighborhood Policy
European Commission 
Brussels

Dear Commissioner Füle,

I write on behalf of the …….. to express my/our grave concern about the ongoing case of sociologist and author Pinar Selek in Turkey. There is an ongoing trial against her since 12 years in Turkey. During this period she was acquitted two times due to lack of evidence. 

She has been arrested 12 years ago because of her research on war between Kurdish and Turkish people. She met some PKK leaders in Europe for her research and she has been arrested for that. After a month, while she was in prison, she has been accused of being a PKK member and putting a bomb in Spize Bazaar together with another person. There was 6 expert reports (including police reports) stating that the explosion was not because of bomb but gas. There was only the testimony of a man against Pinar. In his testimony at police station he told that he put the bomb together with Pinar. But the same man told at the court that he did not know Pinar and he gave the testimony under heavy torture. Pinar Selek already stayed in prison for 2.5 years and released after the expert reports stating that the reason of the explosion was not a bomb. 

This man was acquitted because that his testimony was taken under torture and there was no other proof against him. He has never been on trial again. But because of his testimony, Criminal Council of Supreme Court ruled that Pinar Selek has to receive life time sentence. 

Within the given context of the case we/I believe that this judicial harassment is due to the human right activities Pinar Sleek has been working on varying from feminism related topics to Kurdish issue and transgender policies in Turkey. 

At this stage we are concerned of threats to her life which she has been unfortunately experiencing even at the international events. 

It is vital for her if European Institutions follow her case and ask questions to Turkish government about her case. She has already applied to ECHR with case number 33639/10. She claimed that Article 3 on “Prohibition of Torture” and article 6 on “Right to a Fair Trial” have been violated in her case. 
There will be a court hearing on 9th of February 2011 in Istanbul at the 12th High Criminal Court located at Besiktas/Istanbul and I would like to call on the European Commission to guarantee that EU guidelines on Human rights Defenders are followed at Pinar’s case and the case is closely followed by the European Commission. 
Sincerely,
.......
